Saints Peter & Paul Parent's Guild February 13, 2019

Welcome: Leslie Brooks

Opening Prayer: Sr. Marilyn

Recording Secretary: Colleen Wheeler

Attendance: Sr. Marilyn, Diane Liptak, kelly Shaver, Sheila Sampson, Melissa Barto, Nadine Schwanz, Jessica Frampton, Leslie Brooks, Colleen Wheeler, Melissa D'Arcahgelo, Janice Adams, Jacque Partridge

Vote on January Minutes: Leslie Brooks and Melissa Barto

Co-President Report: Leslie Brooks

*Raffle Procedures: Cannot have alcohol or gift cards relating to alcohol in any or our raffles/ baskets. Still checking on this for the auction.

*New policy regarding handling money. Leslie to forward relevant info to chairs.

Treasurer's Report: Leslie Brooks

Current Balance as of 1/31; Operating Account: \$14,567.65 Games of Chance: \$16,897.35

Corresponding Secretary: Leslie Brooks

If you know of anyone who we should send a card to, please contact Danielle Bleecher.

Principal Report: Sister Marilyn Ann

- *Thank you to everyone who helped to donate \$ for the bibles for grades 3 through 8.
- *Thank you to everyone who supported and helped the 8th grade spaghetti dinner.
- *Middle School grades- Snowball Dance \$ is going toward St John Vianney tuition assistance. More details to come.
- *Lent-Stations of the Cross with students at church. Church will be locked during proceedings. Families are welcome.
- *March 29th will now be a day off opposed to a half day.

Advancement Director: Sarah Seweryniak

- *Please remember to get your re-registration in by March 1st. After March 1st, the registration cost will go up to \$205. Please make sure to include a check made out to SS. Peter & Paul with your paperwork.
- *If you need emails or Remind messages sent out, please make sure you have your announcements in to Penny and Sarach by 12 pm. Anything submitted after will go out the following day.
- *We had to cancel our Open House snow date due to travel concerns. Tours and paperwork have been sent out to approx. 14 families. Spring open tour is Wednesday, March 20th at 10:30am.
- *Deadline for the March school newsletter is Friday Feb 15th.

Old Business:

Parents Night Out: Leslie Brooks

Made approx. \$150 at January event. More dates to come.

Gift Gathering Parties: Various

- *Alchemy went well.
- *Alumni event set up.

- *Kindergarten hosting the Zoo Mobile on March 19th.
- *Multiple classes throwing Beer Blast at Coyote Cafe on March 2nd.

Any more ideas for parties please let Leslie know.

Scrip: Leslie Brooks

*Sarah has been selling at the table on Fridays.

New Business:

Meat Raffle: May 17th: Leslie Brooks May 17th. Colleen Wheeler to chair.

Auction: Leslie Brooks/ Nadine Schwanz

- *Ticket forms going home after February break.
- *Will set up a registry through Amazon.
- *Miss Gauthier was tapped to work on Buffalo themed projects with each grade for the auction.
- *Each class art project done by the Homeroom angle ideas due to Nadine by 2/15.

Lenten Breakfast Club: Nadine Schwanz

7am mass and then continental breakfast in the cafe before school. Dates to come.

Carnival: Jessica Frampton

Carnival will be held March 22nd. Emails will be going out about items for the garage sale table and bake goods.

Easter Candy Sale: Colleen Wheeler

Candy packets going home on Friday. All information on sheet provided. Candy through Gertrude hawk this year. New feature- can order online for out of town family. Orders due March 6th. Delivery the week of April 1st.

Dine Out for March or April: Leslie Brooks

- *This past Monday at Chipotle seemed busy!
- *Brunners in January made about \$200- may try again.
- *Other suggestions- 5 Guys and Main Street Ice Cream Station

Father/ Daughter Event: Jessica

*May 10th - need volunteers

Mother/Son Event: Anyone interested in chairing?

For The Good Of The Order:

- *Jeans Day 2/25! Colleen to send an email reminder to those that attended the meeting!
- *Color-a-thon or Walk-a-thon notes from Christina Campbell: Potential dates are Sept 28th or Oct 5th. Could potentially bring in a good amount of money. Will need many volunteers. Open to the community? Flat fee for registration or pledges? Christina is researching a little further.

Closing Prayer: Diane Liptak

Next Meeting: March 13th @ 6:30 pm